APPROVED
TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANINNG   BOARD

MEETING OF 10-31-07

PRESENT:

Robert  R. Butts, Chair

Gerardo Fernandez

Arthur Freehill

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

ALSO PRESENT:  Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison and Donald Smith, Building Inspector.

Mr. Butts spoke with board members regarding the date of the November Planning Board meeting.  He stated that he had a conflict for the scheduled meeting of November 14th and his concern was that there may not be a quorum.  After discussion, Mr. Angell made the motion to schedule the November Meeting on the 28th of November.  All in favor:  Mr. Butts, Mr. Fouts, Mr. Freehill and Mr. Angell.  Abstain:  Mr. Fernandez.  Motion carried.

MINUTES:  Mr. Angell made the motion to accept the minutes of 9-26-07 as written.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

 PUBLIC HEARING:
LUKE SPECIAL LOT LINE ALTERATION:  Mr. Butts received from Mr. Chase the affidavit from the newspaper regarding the scheduled public hearing.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open on the Luke Lot Line Alteration.  There being no comments from the public, the hearing was declared closed.
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BUSINESS:

HOLLOWAY/HATTEM MINOR SUBDIVISON:  Mr. Butts stated that the applicant has asked to be placed on the November 28th, 2007 agenda as he is 

still awaiting a report from the biological consultant he has retained.  This biological consultant is Mike Nowicki.  Mr. Butts stated that he spoke with
Charles Shaw who is a member of the CAC.  Mr. Shaw is aware of the environmental issues that led to Snakehill CEA.  Mr. Shaw will be the liaison to the Planning Board from the CAC.  
WECK MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Clouser has received no further information on this subdivision, nor has this Board.  Applicant is not present.  

LUKE  LOT LINE ALTERATION:   Mr. Butts recused himself from this application.  Mr. Freehill assumed acting chairmanship.  Board received a copy of the “No build easement”.  Mr. Fouts moved that based upon review of the application, the plans that have been submitted, short form EAF and agricultural data statement, that this project would result in no negative impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be prepared.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor:  Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Freehill, Mr. Fouts and Mr. Angell.  Abstain:  Mr. Butts.  Motion carried.  

Mr. Angell made the motion to approve the Luke Lot Line Alteration.  Seconded by Mr. Fernandez.  All in favor: Mr. Angell, Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Freehill and Mr. Fouts.  Abstain:  Mr. Butts.  Motion carried.  

MONACO MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Board received the engineer’s letter written by Mr. Robinson regarding water and septic.  A letter from CAC dated Octoer 31, 2007, was received, read and put  in the record.  Mr. Butts shared with Board members his conversation with Mr. Shaw of the CAC regarding this application.  Mr. Shaw stated the CAC found three woodland pools on the property but they were not near the building envelopes.  Mr. Butts stated that the CAC is comfortable with this application.  Mr. Clouser 
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needs to submit to the Planning Board an amendment to his memo of October 29, 2007, as the road is already existing.  Board reviewed the memo from Mr. Clouser of 10/29/07  (see attached).  Lengthy discussion ensued.  Mr. Hall will speak with Mr. Clouser to get the exact wording for the map.  Mr. Hall will address all the issues Mr. Clouser has raised and return to the
next meeting of November 28th, 2007.  Mr. Fernandez moved to schedule a public hearing for November 28th.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried
WATERLANDS SPECIAL USE PERMIT:  Mr. Angell recused himself from this application.  Applicants are requesting special use permit to build a guest cottage over the garage.  Mr. Fernandez stated that there should be an inquiry made to the Town Board.  Mr. Butts stated he had some questions regarding the rationale behind the guest cottage provisions in the code, and whether this application (and other future similar guest cottage applications within the subdivision) would or would not conflict with these rationales.  He doesn’t really see the reason for the law.  Mr. Fernandez made the motion to refer this to the ZBA for an area variance.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  Discussion:  Mr. Butts also would like to refer this to the Town Board for the Moratorium Law.  Mr. Fernandez accepted this amendment.  All in favor:  Mr. Butts, Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Freehill and Mr. Fouts.  Abstain:  Mr. Angell.

OTHER:

Mr. Butts reported that a meeting took place with those who have been involved with the Waterlands Major Subdivision.  This meeting took place in order to have everyone “on the same page” as far as the progression of the application.  Mr. Butts shared with Board members the highlights of this meeting.  He stated that the applicants will be coming back to the December 12th meeting with a request for another 90 day extension.  

Dutchess County Planning Federation:  Mr. Butts stated that the Federation is looking for submissions for annual awards.  He asked if the Board would 
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like to submit the Waterlands Major Subdivision project.  Board members are in favor of this.  

There being no further business, Mr. Fouts made the motion to adjourn at 9:25 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.
Respectfully Submitted by:_______________________________________





     Mary Dalton, Secretary

Approved by:     ________________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair

Also Approved by:____________________________________________




Arthur Freehill, Acting Chair

/mfd

